
 

 

South Derbyshire changing for the better 

Safer Neighbourhood 
Area 1 – North West 
(6.15pm – 7.15pm) 
 
 
Interval with light 
refreshments 7.15 – 7.30pm 

 
and 
 
 
Etwall Area Forum 
(7.30pm – 8.30pm) 
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Peacroft Lane, 
DE65 5GH  
 

 

 
  

 

 



 





COMMITTEE AND COUNCIL MEETINGS 2017/18 

 

 Committee Day Date 

   

Environmental & Development Services Thursday  01.06.17 

Planning Tuesday  06.06.17 

Housing & Community Services Thursday  08.06.17 

Audit Sub Wednesday  14.06.17 

Finance & Management Thursday  15.06.17 

Overview & Scrutiny Wednesday  21.06.17 

Finance & Management (Special – Final Accounts) Thursday  22.06.17 

Planning Tuesday  27.06.17 

COUNCIL   Thursday  29.06.17 
   

Etwall JMC Wednesday  12.07.17 

Planning Tuesday  18.07.17 

Finance and Management (Special) Thursday  20.07.17 

Planning Tuesday  08.08.17 

Environmental & Development Services Thursday  17.08.17 

Housing & Community Services Thursday  24.08.17 

Finance & Management  Thursday  31.08.17 

Planning Tuesday  05.09.17 

Overview & Scrutiny  Wednesday  06.09.17 

Audit Sub Wednesday  20.09.17 

Finance & Management (Special - Final Accounts) 5pm Thursday  21.09.17 

COUNCIL Thursday  21.09.17 
   

Planning Tuesday  26.09.17 

Etwall JMC Wednesday 27.09.17 

Environmental & Development Services Thursday  28.09.17 

Housing & Community Services Thursday  05.10.17 

Finance & Management Thursday  12.10.17 

Planning Tuesday  17.10.17 

Overview & Scrutiny Wednesday  18.10.17 

COUNCIL Thursday  02.11.17 
   

Planning Tuesday  07.11.17 

Environmental & Development Services Thursday  16.11.17 

Housing & Community Services Thursday  23.11.17 

Planning  Tuesday  28.11.17 

Overview & Scrutiny Wednesday  29.11.17 

Finance & Management Thursday  30.11.17 

Audit Sub Wednesday  13.12.17 

Planning Tuesday  19.12.17 

Environmental & Development Services (Special - Budget) Thursday  04.01.18 

Housing & Community Services (Special – Budget) Tuesday  09.01.18 

Etwall JMC Wednesday 10.01.18 

Finance & Management (Special – Budget) Thursday  11.01.18 

Planning Tuesday  16.01.18 

Overview & Scrutiny Wednesday  17.01.18 

COUNCIL Thursday  18.01.18 

   



COMMITTEE AND COUNCIL MEETINGS 2017/18 

 

Environmental & Development Services Thursday  25.01.18 

Overview & Scrutiny Wednesday  31.01.18 

Housing & Community Services Thursday  01.02.18 

Planning Tuesday  06.02.18 

Audit Sub Wednesday  14.02.18 

Finance & Management Thursday  15.02.18 

COUNCIL Monday  26.02.18 

   

Planning Tuesday  27.02.18 

Environmental & Development Services Thursday  01.03.18 

Housing & Community Services Thursday  08.03.18 

Finance & Management Thursday  15.03.18 

Planning Tuesday  20.03.18 

Audit Sub Wednesday 21.03.18 

Overview & Scrutiny Wednesday  21.03.18 

Planning Tuesday  10.04.18 

Etwall JMC Wednesday 11.04.18 

COUNCIL Thursday  12.04.18 

   

Environmental & Development Services Thursday 19.04.18 

Housing & Community Services Thursday 26.04.18 

Planning Tuesday  01.05.18 

Finance & Management Thursday  03.05.18 

   

ANNUAL COUNCIL Thursday  17.05.18 

CIVIC COUNCIL Thursday  24.05.18 
 



 

AGENDA 
 
 

SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD GROUP - AREA 1 
 

Monday, June 12th, 2017 at 6.15pm 
at Hilton Village Hall 

 
(Light refreshments will be served between 7.15 and 7.30pm) 

 
 
 

1. Chair’s introduction. Apologies.  
 
2. Minutes of last Meeting (to be agreed) and update on actions.  

 
3. Safer Neighbourhoods Sergeant’s Overview / Priorities Update.  

 
4. Partnership Update / Funding / New project ideas. 

 
5. Local issues – open forum (20 minutes). 

 
6. Agreed priorities. 

 
7. Date of next meeting (TBA). 

 
 
 
 Meeting close (7.15pm)  



 

 

1 

 

 
AREA 1 – NORTH WEST SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD GROUP 

 

Present Date of 
Meeting 

Venue 

 
Councillor Andy Billings (Chair), Sgt Graham Summers, PC Joe 
Stafford, PCSO Kelly Horne, Shaun Woodcock (Safer South 
Derbyshire). 
 
Jo Bagley (South Derbyshire CVS), Stuart Batchelor (SDDC Director 
of Community and Planning), Councillor Lisa Brown, Steve Cooper, 
AR Creeth, Sue Creeth, Chris Hall, R Hyland, Brian Myring, Julie 
Patten, Councillor Amy Plenderleith, D Pointon Griffiths, Councillor 
Andy Roberts. 
 
Tom Sloan (Clerk). 
 

 
January 30, 

2017 

 
Hatton 

Jubilee Hall 

 

1 Chair’s Introduction. Apologies Action 

  
Councillor Martyn Ford. 
 

 

2 Nominations for vice-chair  

  
Councillor Andy Billings announced that forms to nominate a vice-chair for 2017-
18 were available at the back of the room. 
 

 

3 Minutes of last meeting (to be agreed) and update on actions  

  
The minutes of the last meeting were agreed as a true record. 
 

 

4 Safer Neighbourhood Sergeant’s Overview / Priorities Update  

  
Sgt Graham Summers reported that he was still unable to provide detailed crime 
statistics for Area 1. 
 
PC Joe Stafford introduced himself to the meeting as the replacement for PC 
Karen Martin. Since arriving in November in Area 1 he had: 
 

 Issued a Section 59 warning to a moped which failed to stop. 

 Helped to deal with nine separate drug offences, mostly related to 
cannabis. One warrant had been positively executed in the Hatton area. 

 Dealt with one shoplifter. 

 Sent out five letters to local youths who had started a fire in the Mease, 
Hilton. 

 Dealt with 12 driving offences, including three drink-drivers. 

 Responded to one incident of harassment in Etwall. 

 Dealt with two dangerous dogs incidents. 
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High-visibility patrols had been undertaken in response to a suspicious male at 
John Port School. 
 
Police were currently dealing with a large amount of disorder which occurred in 
Hilton. 
 
A male had been charged with indecent exposure in Hilton in December. 
 
On March 11 at Scropton Village Hall tamper free number plate screws were 
being handed out and property marking undertaken. 
 
Dwelling burglaries and theft from motor vehicles were the priorities in the area – 
the same as across the division. 
 

5 Partnership update / funding / new project ideas  

 
 

 
Shaun Woodcock, from the Safer Neighbourhoods team at SDDC, reported that 
he had been working with local secondary schools in an effort to raise parents’ 
awareness of child sexual exploitation, sexting and cyber-crime. Children were 
getting plenty of education on the subjects so it had been decided to focus on 
parents. 
 
Regarding hate crime, Mr Woodcock said figures in South Derbyshire were 
relatively low but he argued that there was still a problem. He had held three 
surgeries and one victim who came forward was a 63-year-old man with a 
significant disability. He had endured taunts from local youths for the previous 10-
15 years. He had approached Mr Woodcock and the issue was now being dealt 
with. 
 
The Safer Homes Scheme was still available. 
 
No new funding bids had been received from Area 1, but there was still time to 
make an application before the end of the year. Councillor Julie Patten asked how 
much money was left in the pot. She also confirmed that property marking was at 
Scropton between 10am and noon on March 11. 
 

 

6 Local issues – open forum  

  
A resident reported that a very aggressive window salesman had been operating 
in the Etwall area. It was someone doing a job in Mill Meadow Way and the 
Bancroft. PCSO Kelly Horne said it had been reported to police. Councillor Patten 
reported that the salesman had knocked on her door and she was concerned that 
vulnerable people could fall victim to such salesmen. 
 
Councillor Lisa Brown asked if the phenomenon of people dressing as clowns 
and surprising members of the public had come and gone. Sgt Summers replied 
that there was one incident reported near Swadlincote but no-one had been 
spoken to about it. 
 

 
 
 
 

7 Agreed priorities  

  
Sgt Summers said there were no priorities he could see and policing would 
continue as usual. 
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A resident asked what was happening with a troublesome group of youths in 
Hilton. PC Stafford replied that the members were now known and reports about 
their behaviour had decreased recently. 
 
Councillor Andy Billings said he had received one report of inconsiderate parking 
in Hilton and would forward the email onto PC Stafford. 
 

8 Any Other Business / Date of next meeting  

  
After the meeting terminated at 6.40pm and the following Etwall Area Forum 
could not start for 50 minutes, SDDC Director of Community and Planning Stuart 
Batchelor said he would review how the meetings worked in future. The date of 
the next meeting was to be announced. 
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SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD – NORTH WEST AREA 1 - Useful Contacts 

 
Safer South Derbyshire Partnership 
Chris Smith     01283 595924  chris.smith@south-derbys.gov.uk     
 
Chair of Safer Neighbourhood Group 
Councillor David Muller   01283 734553  david.muller@south-derbys.gov.uk 
 
Vice Chair of Safer Neighbourhood Group 
 
 
District Council 
South Derbyshire District Council   01283 221000  www.south-derbys.gov.uk 
Clean Team     0800 587 2349 
ASB Hotline     01283 595795 
  
District Councillors 
Cllr Lisa Brown   (Etwall) 01283 734242    lisa.brown@south-derbys.gov.uk 
Cllr David Muller   (Etwall) 01283 734553    david.muller@south-derbys.gov.uk  
Cllr Andy Billings    (Hilton) 01283 246244   andy.billings@south-derbys.gov.uk  
Cllr Julie Patten   (Hilton) 01283 733299   julie.patten@south-derbys.gov.uk  
Cllr Amy Plenderleith  (Hilton) 01283 735309   amy.plenderleith@south-derbys.gov.uk  
Cllr Andy Roberts   (Hatton 01283 814937   andy.roberts@south-derbys.gov.uk  
 
County Councillor 
Cllr Julie Patten   (Hatton, Hilton and 

Church Broughton) 01283 733299 julie.patten@derbyshire.gov.uk  
Cllr Martyn Ford   (Etwall & Egginton) 01283 701627 martyn.ford@derbyshre.gov.uk  
 
County Council parking enforcement   parking@derbyshire.gov.uk  
 
 
Police (Area 1 SNT team)    south.neighbourhoods@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk  
Inspector Kate Bateman 

     Sgt Graham Summers     graham.summers.735@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk  
PC Joe Stafford      joseph.stafford.14378@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk  
PCSO Kelly Barratt      kelly.barratt.4438@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk  
PCSO Jamie Gutberlet     Jamie.Gutberlet.12775@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk 
 
Safer Neighbourhood Wardens 
Gareth Evans Tel: 01283 595968    neighbourhood.wardens@south-derbys.gov.uk  
 
Non-emergency:     101 
Emergency:     999 
Crimestoppers     0800 555 111  
 
Websites/ Social Media 
 
Derbyshire Police       www.derbyshire.police.uk 
Police Area 1 SNT Twitter    www.twitter.com@HiltonEtwallSNT  
Crime Statistics for your area     www.police.uk 
Safer South Derbyshire Partnership    www.south-derbys.gov.uk/ssdp 
Safer SDP Facebook Page     www.facebook.com/SaferSouthDerbyshirePartnership 
SDDC Environmental Health Facebook   www.facebook.com/southderbys 
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SOUTH DERBYSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL 
 
 
 

SOUTH DERBYSHIRE 
AREA FORUM  

ETWALL  
 
 
 

(Covering Ash, Barton Blount, Bearwardcote, Burnaston, Church Broughton, Dalbury Lees, 
Egginton, Etwall, Foston & Scropton, Hatton, Hilton, Hoon, Marston-on-Dove, Osleston & 

Thurvaston, Radbourne, Sutton-on-the-Hill and Trusley) 
 
 
 

 

Meeting to be held at the 
Hilton Village Hall, 

Peacroft Lane 
Hilton,  
Derby.  

DE65 5GH 
On Monday, June 12th, 2017 

at 7.30pm. 
 

 
 
 
Members: 
 
District Councillors: Councillor Mrs Lisa Brown (Chairman) and Councillors Andy Billings, 

David Muller, Mrs Julie Patten, Mrs Amy Plenderleith and Andy 
Roberts. 

 

 

County Councillors: Councillors Martyn Ford and Mrs Julie Patten. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

South Derbyshire District Council, Civic Offices, Civic Way, Swadlincote, Derbyshire DE11 0AH 
Minicom: (01283) 228149, DX 23912 Swadlincote. 

Please ask for Tom Sloan, Tel: (01283) 221000 Ext. 5858, DDI (01283) 595858 
E.mail: tom.sloan@south-derbys.gov.uk 

 



BUSINESS 
 
 
 

1. Apologies for absence. 
 

2. Declarations of interest. 
 
3.   Chairman's announcements. 
 
4.   To note the minutes of the meeting held on January 30th, 2017 
 (copy attached). 
 
5.   Report back on issues raised at the last meeting. 
 
6.    Public questions on issues raised by residents. 
  
7. County council issues.  
 
8. District council issues.  
 
9. Date of next meeting (TBA). 
 



OPEN 
 

 - 1 - 

SOUTH DERBYSHIRE AREA FORUM 
 

AREA 1 – ETWALL 
 

Monday, January 30th, 2017 at Hatton Jubilee Hall 
 

PRESENT:- 
 
 South Derbyshire District Council representatives 
 
 Councillor Mrs Lisa Brown (Chair), Councillor Andy Billings, 

Councillor Martyn Ford, Councillor David Muller, Councillor Mrs Julie 
Patten, Councillor Mrs Amy Plenderleith, Councillor Andy Roberts. 

  
 Stuart Batchelor – Director of Community and Planning. 
 Tom Sloan – Clerk. 
  
 Derbyshire County Council representatives 
 
 Councillor Martyn Ford, Councillor Mrs Julie Patten. 
   
 Parish Council / Meeting representatives 
 
 Steve Cooper (Hilton Parish Council). 
 
 Members of the public 
 
 Jo Bagley (South Derbyshire CVS), Chris Hall (Burnaston 

Neighbourhood Watch), Sue Jolly, Bryan Myring (Etwall 
Neighbourhood Watch), Emma Simpson (Rural Action Derbyshire). 

 
 
EA/19 Apologies 
 
 Apologies were received from Paul Jameson. 
 
EA/20 Declarations of interest 
  
 None. 

 
EA/21     Chair’s announcements 
 

Councillor Mrs Lisa Brown announced that Part II of the South Derbyshire 
Local Plan had been submitted to the Government Planning Inspectorate. 
Stuart Batchelor added that SDDC had been notified of the inspector 
appointed but dates were awaited. March was the earliest an inspection of 
the plan was expected. It would be adopted in May or June. 
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EA/22 To note the minutes of the meeting held on October 11th, 2016 (copy 
attached) 

 
 The minutes were approved as a true and correct record of the previous 

meeting. 
 
EA/23 Report back on issues raised at the last meeting 
 
 Councillor Mrs Brown reported that Derbyshire County Council Area Forum 

Liaison Officer Paul Jameson would no longer be appearing at the 
meetings and there would be no replacement. However, any issues for 
DCC would be reported back through the meeting. If bigger issues arose, 
attempts would be made to secure the attendance of a relevant officer. 

 
 Councillor Martyn Ford said he felt all the Area Forums should write to 

DCC to complain about the situation. Mr Jameson had only found out 
about the decision a week earlier. 

 
 Councillor Mrs Amy Plenderleith asked if the meeting’s thanks could be 

passed onto Mr Jameson. 
 
 Councillor Mrs Brown added that Mr Jameson was a reliable attendee 

whose answers were always well-researched. A suitably worded letter 
would be written to the county council to thank him for his efforts. 

 
 ACTION: Tom Sloan and Stuart Batchelor to draft a letter to DCC 
 
 
EA/24 Public questions on issues raised by residents 
 
 Councillor Andy Roberts asked why DCC wasn’t fixing street lights like it 

had in the past. He had reported six or seven lights and they hadn’t been 
repaired. 

 
 ACTION: Councillor Andy Roberts to compile a list of lights in need 

of repair 
 
 Councillor David Muller reported that a speeding sign in Egginton Road, 

Etwall was flashing but no longer indicating a speed. Councillor Ford said a 
new sign was going to be fitted and information had been sent through to 
Etwall Parish Council the previous week. 

 
 Councillor Roberts reported a large pothole in the footpath between Station 

Road and Heath Way, Hatton. It was causing pedestrians to trip over and 
needed repairing. 

 
 ACTION: Issue to be reported to Derbyshire County Council 
 



Etwall Area Forum – 30.01.17            OPEN 
 
 

- 3 - 

 A resident said that Burnaston Parish Council had arranged to get a black 
wheelie bin at the top of Green Lane as the area was covered in litter most 
of the time. It had been installed in the summer but had only been emptied 
once. Councillor Muller replied that the bin was supposed to be on the 
round for SDDC’s bin lorry and would be added in future. 

 
 ACTION: Issue to be reported back to South Derbyshire District 

Council 
 
 Councillor Ford highlighted irresponsible parking at Etwall Leisure Centre. 

Footways were being blocked and double yellow lines ignored. Mr 
Batchelor said there was an ongoing parking capacity problem at Etwall. 
John Port School had opened up an overflow car park but the issue was 
that the public weren’t using it and instead parking on verges. SDDC was 
looking at the situation but resurfacing the overflow car park would help. 

 
 A resident reported that coaches bringing children to Etwall Leisure Centre 

were parking right in front of a bus shelter. Mr Batchelor replied that 
schools had been told this was unacceptable and that leisure centre staff 
could challenge a bus driver over their parking. 

  
 
EA/25   County council issues 
 
 None. 
 

EA/26 District council issues 
 

Mr Batchelor updated the meeting on the budget status of SDDC. 
Reserves were healthy and a balanced budget was predicted for the next 
two years. Reserves were forecast to remain above the minimum statutory 
level for the next five years. However, the Government’s Rate Support 
Grant was going to be reduced from £1.2 million a year to zero by 2019-20 
– a 15% cut in funding. Government funding was being shifted to help fund 
adult social care. SDDC would need to rely on Council Tax, Business 
Rates and the New Homes Bonus to balance its books. However, the New 
Homes Bonus was being ‘top sliced’ to help fund adult social care. By 
2018-19 the projected deficit was £800,000 a year so there were two 
years to tackle it. Funding the deficit meant either using reserves which 
would not be replaced or developing a savings plan over the next two 
years. 
 
A Council Tax rise of 1.9% was planned and would be discussed at Full 
Council on March 1. DCC was looking to raise Council Tax by 3.95%, with 
an extra 2% allowed by Government to help fund adult social care. 

 
EA/27 Date of next meeting 
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 The date of the next meeting would be announced in due course. 
 
 

Councillor Mrs Lisa Brown 
Chair 

 
The meeting terminated at 7.56pm. 

 



 
Agenda Item Number 5 

 

 
SOUTH DERBYSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL 

 
ETWALL AREA FORUM 

 
(Covering Ash, Barton Blount, Bearwardcote, Burnaston, Church Broughton, 

Dalbury Lees, Egginton, Etwall, Foston & Scropton, Hatton, Hilton, Hoon, 
Marston-on-Dove, Osleston & Thurvaston, Radbourne, Sutton-on-the-Hill and 

Trusley) 
 

Monday, January 30, 2017 
 

 
 

REPORT BACK ON ISSUES RAISED AT THE LAST MEETING 
 
At the last Etwall Area Forum, held on January 30, 2017, at Hatton Jubilee 
Hall, the following issues were raised and a progress report is provided. 

 

 
 

Derbyshire County Council issues: 
 
1. Street light repairs in Hatton 
 
Councillor Andy Roberts asked why DCC wasn’t fixing street lights like 
it had in the past. He had reported six or seven lights and they hadn’t 
been repaired. 
 
ACTION: Councillor Andy Roberts to compile a list of lights in 
need of repair 
 
The lights in question were repaired when Councillor Roberts 
undertook a tour of the village. DCC’s Street Lighting department 
has been experiencing a backlog of repairs, causing delays in 
repairs being undertaken, and have therefore been unable to put a 
specific timescale on how long repairs will take. 
 
2. Pot hole in Station Road, Hatton 
 
Councillor Roberts reported a large pothole in the footpath between 
Station Road and Heath Way, Hatton. It was causing pedestrians to 
trip over and needed repairing. 
 
ACTION: Issue to be reported to Derbyshire County Council  
 
The local Rights of Way Inspector has advised that a job has 
already been added to their maintenance list and it is hoped that 
they will be able to carry out surface improvement works during 
this financial year. The inspector checked Public Footpath No.5 
on site on April 27 and confirmed that the pothole has been filled.  
 
Paul Jameson 
Area Forum Liaison Officer 
Derbyshire County Council 



 
South Derbyshire District Council issues: 
 
1. Thanks for Paul Jameson 
 
Councillor Mrs Amy Plenderleith asked if the meeting’s thanks could be 
passed on to Paul Jameson. 
 
Councillor Mrs Lisa Brown added that Mr Jameson was a reliable 
attendee whose answers were always well-researched. A suitably 
worded letter would be written to the county council to thank him for his 
efforts. 
 
ACTION: Tom Sloan and Stuart Batchelor to draft a letter to DCC 
 
A letter was written to Mr Jameson after the previous meeting 
thanking him for his efforts on behalf of Etwall Area Forum. 
 
Tom Sloan 
Service Assistant 
South Derbyshire District Council 
 
2. Wheelie bin emptying in Green Lane, Burnaston 
 
A resident said that Burnaston Parish Council had arranged to get a 
black wheelie bin at the top of Green Lane as the area was covered in 
litter most of the time. It had been installed in the summer but had only 
been emptied once. Councillor David Muller replied that the bin was 
supposed to be on the round for SDDC’s bin lorry and would be added 
in future. 
 
ACTION: Issue to be reported back to South Derbyshire District 
Council 
 
The  bin schedule sheets have recently been  updated and 
unfortunately the bin at Green Lane was omitted from this in 
error. It has now been added to the updated sheets. This is 
scheduled to be emptied every Monday. 
 
Lorraine Neave 
Waste & Transport Officer 
South Derbyshire District Council 
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